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April 9, 2020

Dear Parish Family,

We have become an amazing family at St. Louis the King and I find it very sad to be
separated from all of you, especially as we are going through such a difficult time in
history. The enclosed Newsletter is an opportunity for me to share with you my gratitude
for all that we have become and to share with you some hopes and dreams for the future.
This time of separation causes me to reflect on where we are as a parish community and
where the Holy Spirit is leading us.

I would ask all of you at this time to also reflect and discern where the Holy Spirit might
be leading you and your family. Please ask the Lord in prayer how you might do your
part to build up His Body here at St. Louis the King. Jesus is entrusting each one of us
with His mission to bring His love into the world. It is an awesome gift and a serious
responsibility. It is heart warming for me to hear so many stories of people in the parish
who are helping each other out. We are truly living the Gospel.

If you are able, please consider continuing to support your parish financially at this time
as well. We have substantially the same bills to pay today as we had before we were
forced to close the doors due to the pandemic.

Enclosed in this mailing you will find a Litany of Trust written by the Sisters of Life.
This is a gift from Deacon Warren Vonck. He prayed this Litany often during his battle
with cancer and received great comfort from it. Now it is yours to pray. His family is
asking every parishioner to please pray this Litany once for his soul. May it comfort you
as it did him.

Please know that you are in my thoughts and prayers daily. I remember all of you in a
special way at the altar each day. May God bless you and your family and keep you safe.
I long to see you all again very soon.

Yours in Christ,

e

Fr. Glenn J Theoret
Pastor
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